@) Minutes

/ Elementary School

Osgood Elementary PTO Meeting
February 1, 2021
Zoom Meeting

President Jennifer Odden opened the meeting, welcomed members, and introductions were
made.

Members present: Jennifer Odden, Courtney Tucker, Tammy Rutherford, Miranda Wolf, Kristi
Toy, James Moe, Rickey Heck, Annette Schneider, and Amber Schempp.

Secretary Miranda Wolf presented the minutes from the regular meeting of January 4, 2021
meeting. Annette motioned to approve the minutes from January 4, 2021. Second by Courtney
Tucker. All Members present voted aye and the motion was declared carried.

The amended by-laws were presented with updates to Articles 1, 11, and Ill. Jennifer motioned to
approve the amendments as presented. Second by Tammy. All Members present voted aye and
the motion was declared carried.

Principal Kristi Toy presented the principal’s report sharing the excitement of having students
back in the classroom five days a week and getting back into a routine. She noted the CHAMPS
board has been a success. She also shared that February is Kindness and reading month.

Dean of Students James Moe provided an overview on how the CHAMPS board works.

Mrs. Toy stated that Parent Teacher conferences will be held virtually again this spring on March
15 and 16, and a virtual book fair will also be held.

Treasurer Tammy Rutherford shared the savings account balance of $15869.08 noting no change
since the last statement except for interest accrued. The checking account balance of $4814.69
with new expenses being the gifts for support staff recognition days, and a donation of water
bottles for the reading baskets for the student. She noted the cost of the t-shirt will be on next

months statement.

Annette moved to approve the Treasurer report as presented. Second by James. All Members
present voted ate and the motion was declared carried.

Jennifer reminded that the PTO website has a place for parents to sign up to help with school/PTO
activities.
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New Business

Bylaws Article 3, Section 3-8: Discussion was held on the current bylaws and the following edits
were proposed:

Article lll — Section 7

Remove” on social media” and “after reasonable notice” wording in relation to removal of an
officer.

Article Il — Section 8

Add “who volunteers, which may be subject to a vote” wording in relation to a member who
would fill the role of a vacant Board position.

Amber Schempp provided a teacher report and emphasized how great it is to have all the
students in the classrooms five days a week.

Mrs. Toy shared that permission has been given to hold Dine to Donate events again. Jennifer
stated that we will look for parent volunteers to work on setting them up.

Mr. Moe shared that some school have found success holding running fundraisers events with
pledges on the number of laps a student could complete during their gym time.

Announcements

Yearbooks will be sold online this year and more information will be available closer to
conferences.

Discussion was held on possible selling the remainder of the Osgood Owl bags. Mrs. Toy proposed
partnering with the 5t grade classroom to help spearhead the sale.

Ricky asked about any food leftover in the storage room to be aware of expiration dates. Jennifer
shared that all old food had been disposed of.

Next PTO Meeting - March 1, 2021 via ZOOM 6:30PM




